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A T T O R N E Y S  A T  L A W  


Writer's Direct Line: 4 15-774-3285 
ruram@sheppardmullin.com 

May 6,2010 
Our File Number: OWBS-126736 

CIA E-MAIL AND US. MAIL 

Mr. Jeff Scott 
Director 
Waste Management Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, 

Region IX 

75 Hawthorne Street 

San Francisco, California 94105 


Re: Kettleman Hills Facility B-181B-20 Expansion Project 

Dear Mr. Scott: 

I am writing on behalf of my client Chemical Waste Management, Inc. ("CWM") 
concerning the Kettleman Hills facility ("KHF") expansion project ("Project") in Kings County, 
California. On June 26, 2009, CWM submitted to EPA a permit application pursuant to the 
Toxic Substances Control Act ("TSCA") for the expansion of landfill B-18 operations 
("Proposed Project") at the KHF. Under Section 7 of the Endangered Species Act ("ESA"), the 
EPA is required to consult with the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service ("Service") to ensure that 
issuance of a TSCA permit for the Proposed Project would not jeopardize the continued 
existence of any federally listed species or result in adverse modification of critical habitat. 

EPA and the Service have been in informal consultation on the Project since 
November of 2007. Both in the fall of 2009 and mostly recently in March of 2010, CWM 
anticipated that EPA's initiation of formal consultation was imminent. However, in the past two 
weeks, CWM has learned that EPA plans to undertake further unspecified review of the 
biological assessment for the Project for as yet unstated reasons and for an undetermined time. 

CWM is very concerned about this further delay. CWM understands that EPA 
(and the public) have concerns about the Project that are separate and apart from the ESA issues. 
Consequently, EPA's review of the TSCA issues may necessarily be extended until the 
investigation into the Kettleman City issues is completed. 'For the reasons discussed in this 
letter, CWM hopes you will be able to separate those concerns from those that arise under the 
ESA and that you will proceed with formal Section 7 consultation without further delay. 
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